

## Dr. Adele V. Pecora • Superintendent of Schools

1600 Washington Avenue, Seaford, NY 11783 • Phone: (516) 592-4010 • Fax: (516) 592-4049

Dear Seaford Families, July 31, 2020

Over the last few months the Reopening of Schools Task Force has been working tirelessly to formulate recommendations for the start of school in September. On July 29, 2020, members of the task force presented the plans for reopening schools to the Board of Education. Realizing that this environment is ever changing, our proposed building plans were based upon the most recent guidance from the New York State Education Department (NYSED), New York Department of Health (NYDOH) and the Center for Disease Control (CDC).

NYSED is requiring that the District submits three reopening plans for each building: Remote, Hybrid, and In-Person. Although the District prepared all three scenarios for each building, we have identified the following models for September:

School	Learning Model	Students	Days
Seaford Harbor Elementary School	In-Person	All	Every Day
Seaford Manor Elementary School	In-Person	All	Every Day
Seaford Middle School	In-Person	All	Every Day
Seaford High School	Hybrid AM/PM	All	Every Day Alternating AM/PM

The full plans for each building will be available our website later today.

If you were unable to attend the Board of Education meeting on July 29, 2020, click the link: Reopening of Schools. In addition, we have also provided a link to the PowerPoint presentation: Seaford UFSD Reopening of Schools Task Force Recommendations.

Due to significant health conditions, we realize some families may not be able to send their child(ren) to school in-person. We also acknowledge that the challenges associated with socially distancing students on school buses may result in parents or guardians choosing to drive their child(ren) to school. Therefore, we are asking families to fill out this digital form for each child who attending the Seaford School District: <a href="Seaford UFSD">Seaford UFSD</a> Reopening School Form. Please complete this survey by August 7, 2020.

Kindly realize that our current plans are proposed and must be approved by the NYSED. In addition, Governor Cuomo makes the final determination regarding the opening of schools throughout New York State based upon current coronavirus infection rate data. It is our hope that we will be able to proceed with opening the doors to our schools for our students in September.

Thank you for your continuous support and I hope that you enjoy the remainder of the summer with your families.

Yours in Seaford Pride,

Adele V. Pecora

Adele V. Pecora, Ed.D.

Superintendent of Schools